FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 Twelfth Street, S.W.
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Arthur E. Doak
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: {202) 418-2700
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: {202) 418-1411
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.govimb/audio/ MAIL STOP: 180083

INTERNET ADDRESS: Arthur.doak@fcc.gov

August 21, 2009

New Wine Church of San Antonio
11555 FM 471 W

Suite 406
San Antonio, TX 78253
In re: NEW(FM), Blowout, TX
New Wine Church of San Antonio (“NWC”)
Facility ID No.: 174329
BNPED-20071022ACI
Dear Applicant:

This letter refers to the above-captioned application for a new non-commercial educational FM
station to serve Blowout, Texas.

By letter dated May 22, 2009 (enclosed), the Commission stated that the site clevation
discrepancy must be resolved. Furthermore, NWC was given 30 days in which to respond to the
letter. In the letter the Commission stated “[f]ailure to respond within this time period will result
in the dismissal of the application for failure to prosecute pursuant to 47 C.E.R. § 73.3568(a)(1).”

As of this date, the Commission has not received a response to the May 22, 2009 letter.
Accordingly, Application BNPED-20071022ACI IS HEREBY DISMISSED for failure to
prosecute pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 73.3568(a)(1). This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R.
§ 0.283.

Sincerely,

Qatfen. €. Loak

Arthur E. Doak
Senior Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

ce: Mr. Jeff Wall

enclosure



FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET, SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Arthur E. Doak

OFFICE OF BROADCAST LICENSE POLICY TELEPHONE: (202) 418-27156

AUDIC DIVISION FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1411

APPLICATION STATUS: (202} 418-2730 MAIL STOP: 1800B3-AED

HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ INTERNET ADDRESS: arthur.doak®fcc.gov
May 22, 2009

New Wine Church of San Antonio

11555 FM 471 W

Suite 406

San Antonio, TX 78253

In re: NEW(FM), Blowout, TX

New Wine Church of San Antonio
Facility ID No.: 174329
BNPED-20071022ACI

Dear Applicant:

This is in reference to the above-captioned application for a new noncommercial/educational FM
station to serve Blowout, Texas on Channel 205A.

Our study has revealed a discrepancy in the site elevation. Specifically, the application indicates
that the site elevation is 536 meters, whereas Tower Registration No. 1050231 shows the site
elevation to be 427.3 meters.' Accordingly, this discrepancy must be resolved Please note, if
the site elevation in the application is changed, all pertinent sections and exhibits to the
application, including the antenna height figures, must be corrected.

Further action on the subject application will be withheld for a period of thirty (30) days from the
date of this letter to provide an opportunity to respond. Failure to respond within this time period
or to provide written updates every thirty days thereafter will result in the dismissal of the
application for failure to prosecute pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 73.3568(a)(1).

Sincerely

Qrtfnr . Dok

Arthur E. Doak
Senior Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau .

cc: Mr. Jeff Wall

! Our study indicates that the site elevation specified in the application (536 meters) is correct. If so, the
tower registration must be corrected.



